

## **AUDIT COMMITTEE**

May 3, 2017

Dr. Jill O'Malley, President Board of Trustees Kenmore – Town of Tonawanda UFSD 1500 Colvin Boulevard Kenmore, NY 14223

Dear President O'Malley and Ken-Ton USFD Trustees:

This letter is to inform you that during its meeting of April 3, 2017, your Audit Committee completed the process of selecting a Certified Public Accounting firm to perform the external auditing function for the District.

After considering each of the submitted proposals and interviewing three of the firms, the Committee unanimously decided on one firm to recommend to you to hire. Accordingly, I am forwarding our finding that the accounting firm Lumsden McCormick, LLP be hired as the District's external auditors for the next three years beginning with 2016-17 financial audit.

We trust the BOE will concur with our judgement in this matter. As always, though, we would address any questions you may have or revisit our conclusion if necessary.

Respectfully submitted,

Art Traver Chairman

KTUFSD Audit Committee

EC: Committee members
Superintendent Bovino
Asst. Superintendent Brucato